REGULAR MEETING MAYOR AND BOARD OF TRUSTEES VILLAGE OF BURR RIDGE

March 8, 2021

<u>CALL TO ORDER</u> The Regular Meeting of the Mayor and Board of Trustees of March 8, 2021, was held in the Meeting Room of the Village Hall, 7660 County Line Road, Burr Ridge, Illinois and called to order at 7:07 p.m. by Mayor Gary Grasso.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE was led by Mayor Grasso.

Mayor Grasso read the following declaration.

"I hereby declare as Mayor of the Village of Burr Ridge that I have determined that an in person meeting is neither practical nor prudent on account of the disaster declaration issued by Governor Pritzker because of the COVID-19 pandemic."

ROLL CALL Roll call was taken by the Acting Village Clerk and the results denoted the following present: Present in the Board Room was Mayor Grasso, Trustees Mottl, Schiappa, and Franzese. Trustees Paveza, Snyder, and Mital attended via Zoom.

In addition, present in the Board Room were Interim Village Administrator Evan Walter, Police Chief John Madden, Deputy Police Chief Marc Loftus, Public Works Director Dave Preissig, Special Events Coordinator Janet Kowal, and Village Attorney Melissa Wolf.

<u>PRESENTATIONS AND PUBLIC HEARINGS</u> There were no presentations or public hearings.

<u>CONSENT AGENDA – OMNIBUS VOTE</u> A motion was made by Trustee Mital and seconded by Trustee Schiappa that the Consent Agenda – Omnibus Vote (attached as Exhibit A, except agenda item 5A) and the recommendations indicated for each respective item be hereby approved. Any item removed from the Consent Agenda will be discussed by the Board, opened for public comment, and voted upon during this meeting.

After a reading the Consent Agenda by Mayor Grasso, the following items were removed for discussion: agenda item 5A (Board Meeting Minutes of February 22) by Trustee Franzese.

Mayor Grasso asked for public comment. There was none.

On Roll Call, Vote Was:

AYES:

5 - Trustees Mital, Schiappa, Paveza, Snyder, Franzese

NAYS:

1 - Trustee Mottl

ABSENT:

0 - None

There being five affirmative votes the motion carried.

APPROVAL OF RECOMMENDATION TO RENEW THE CONTRACT FOR STREET SWEEPING SERVICES TO LAKESHORE RECYCLING SYSTEMS OF WEST CHICAGO, ILLINOIS IN THE AMOUNT OF \$28,608 the Board, under the Consent Agenda by Omnibus Vote, Approved renewal of the Contract.

APPROVAL OF RECOMMENDATION TO PURCHASE A REPLACEMENT PRESSURE WASHER FROM GREAT LAKES HOTSY, INC. OF LANSING, ILLINOIS, IN THE AMOUNT OF \$8,315 the Board, under the Consent Agenda by Omnibus Vote, Approved the Purchase.

APPROVAL OF VENDOR LIST DATED MARCH 8 2021, IN THE AMOUNT OF \$138,872.17 FOR ALL FUNDS, PLUS \$188,682.15 FOR THE PAY PERIOD ENDING FEBRUARY 20, 2021 FOR A GRAND TOTAL OF \$327,554.32, WHICH INCLUDES SPECIAL EXPENDITURES OF \$25,758 TO WINKLER'S TREE SERVICE FOR PARKWAY TREE TRIMMING the Board, under the Consent Agenda by Omnibus Vote, Approved the Vendor List.

APPROVAL OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING OF FEBRUARY 22, 2021

Motion was made by Trustee Franzese to take the minutes off the Consent Agenda, requesting that a typo on page 11641, 4th paragraph, be corrected on the Roll Call ("haven" to have not).

Motion was made by Trustee Franzese and seconded by Trustee Snyder to approve amended Board Meeting Minutes of February 22, 2021.

On Roll Call, Vote Was:

AYES: 6 - 7

6 - Trustees Franzese, Snyder, Schiappa, Paveza, Mital, Mottl

NAYS: 0 - None ABSENT: 0 - None

There being six affirmative votes the motion carried.

CONSIDERATION OF AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE BUDGET ADOPTION ORDINANCE FOR ALL CORPORATE PURPOSES OF THE VILLAGE OF BURR RIDGE, DUPAGE AND COOK COUNTIES, ILLINOIS, FOR THE FISCAL YEAR COMMENCING ON THE FIRST DAY OF MAY, 2020 AND ENDING ON THE THIRTIETH DAY OF APRIL, 20

Interim Village Administrator Evan Walter explained that Acting Finance Director Amy Nelson would normally present this item; however, she had a death in the family and was absent. Mr. Walter went on to explain that the level of budgetary control, which is defined as the level at which expenditures may not exceed budget, is at the Fund level. Throughout the year, accounts can vary from being under budget or over budget.

When budget variances cause the fund in total to exceed its appropriated expenditures, a budget amendment is required. Budget amendments are also prepared to denote one-time revenue sources or larger expenditures that were approved by the Village Board but not included in the original budget for the current fiscal year.

Throughout the year, staff monitored revenue sources and budget surpluses and deemed excess resources available for certain expenditures and transfers. Budget amendments historically have been done near the completion of the annual audit fieldwork, which takes place four months after the fiscal year end to reconcile the final budget. Staff deems this process is timelier to occur during the fiscal year in which the expenditures align and to comply with budgetary requirements. This has been more prevalent during Fiscal Year 2021, as the Village adopted the "wait listing" approach due to the pandemic, wherein certain spending was initially unbudgeted but later approved due to better-than-expected revenues.

Mr. Walter noted that the budget amendment processes presented are in compliance with State law and Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP). He mentioned that all noted expenditures have been previously approved at prior board meetings and thus require a formal budget amendment. Currently, the Fiscal Year 2021 projected surplus of the General Fund, prior to transfers to the Storm water Management Fund and the Capital Improvements Fund, is \$297,271; however, General Fund surplus after amendments and transfers out of the General Fund is projected at \$52,271, created by expenditure savings in General Fund Departments and better than projected revenues.

Trustee Mottl asked some questions on how the surplus was calculated, which Mr. Walter clarified. Trustee Schiappa reiterated that this planning is usually done in September but is being done now so that adjustments can be made as needed. Trustee Mottl also asked for a separation of revenue and expenses (revenue amendments and expenditure amendments), which Mr. Walter said he would prepare.

Mayor Grasso asked for public comment. Elena Galinski asked about a special hearing cost of \$11,800; Mr. Walter clarified that it was a disability hearing for a Police Officer who was injured in the line of duty. Trustee Mottl asked about the detail; Mr. Walter said that the preparation took a significant amount of time as this was a complicated hearing, and the hearing itself was several hours long.

Motion was made by Trustee Schiappa and seconded by Trustee Paveza to approve the Ordinance amending the Budget Adoption Ordinance.

On Roll Call, Vote Was:

AYES:

6 - Trustees Schiappa, Paveza, Snyder, Mital, Mottl, Franzese

NAYS:

0 - None

ABSENT:

0 - None

There being six affirmative votes the motion carried.

CONSIDERATION OF RECOMMENDATION TO RATIFY EMERGENCY PURCHASE OF PARTS AND SERVICES FOR THE VALVE REPAIR ON BURR RIDGE PARKWAY FROM VIAN CONSTRUCTION OF ELK GROVE VILLAGE, ILLINOIS, IN THE AMOUNT OF \$35,878.50 AND FROM MIDWEST WATER GROUP, INC. (DBA DUKE'S ROOT CONTROL, INC.) OF CRYSTAL LAKE, ILLINOIS, IN THE AMOUNT OF \$55,000

Public Works Director Dave Preissig explained that the Water & Wastewater Division of the Public Works Department determined that a minor, persistent leak on the west side of Burr Ridge Parkway was originating on a water service valve which serves the building at 750 Village Center. The leak apparent at that time was not an emergency, but would require a repair performed by a knowledgeable contractor, and so the Water & Wastewater Supervisor solicited quotes for the work. The quote received from Vain Construction of Elk Grove Village was accepted, and then the valve repair work was scheduled for December 10, 2020. Vain Construction Co. has successfully performed similar valve repair projects as well as some of the Village's emergency water main break repairs. The contractor carefully excavated and exposed the 4-inch service valve on Burr Ridge Parkway, which revealed that the "bonnet bolts" on this valve were deteriorating and causing the valve to push apart under pressure. Bolt deterioration is a frequent occurrence when valves are buried in soil and not installed in concrete vaults, but deteriorating bolts can usually be removed and replaced. This 4-inch valve was installed in 2006 when tapping the Village's 16-inch water main to provide the domestic and fire services to the 750 building. During the course of bolt removal and replacement, the valve experienced a catastrophic failure when several bolts broke simultaneously, and the bonnet O-ring dislodged from its cavity. At that time, it was necessary to close valves and isolate the Village's 16-inch water main in order to complete a more extensive repair that would be necessary to rebuild the 4-inch service valve. However, attempts to operate the two nearest mainline valves were unsuccessful in isolating the Village's water main.

Numerous companies were contacted by the Village, with Vain Construction chosen for the most economical, efficient, and responsive insertion valve installation. A 16-inch diameter insertion valve is uncommon for its size and complexity of installation; therefore, both the Village and our contractor had made numerous contacts. The only responsive source at the late hours of December 10 was Hydra-Stop, a leading manufacturer of insertion valves with manufacturing and distribution facilities located on Tower Drive in Burr Ridge. Representatives of Hydra-Stop quickly inventoried their Burr Ridge facility and located two insertion valves that the Village would require, then contacted its authorized installers for availability and pricing. Midwest Water Group is an authorized installer in Crystal Lake, Illinois, and was able to provide the necessary services. Their quoted price of \$55,000 for installing two 16-inch insertion valves was deemed reasonable, and the sub-contractor was scheduled for this work which would occur over a two-day period on December 14 and December 15. Following the insertion valve installation, the Village's 16-inch water main could finally be controlled and the service valve repair was completed on December 16, 2020.

The Water and Wastewater Division Supervisor monitored each contractor's hours for labor and equipment, which are shown on the attached invoices from Vain Construction in the total amount of \$35,878.50, and from Midwest Water Group in the amount of \$55,000.

Preventing mainline valve failure, which occurrence here resulted in the costly procurement and installation of insertion valves, is the primary goal of the Village's recently enacted, 3-year program for valve assessment and leak locating. Valve assessment for the northern third of the Village was completed in fall 2020, which exercised and assessed 313 valves. The majority of the valves are in good condition; but the seven (7) valves found with problems will be repaired in summer 2021. The central third of the Village distribution system and valves should be evaluated in summer 2021. The invoiced costs from contractors for this valve repair on Burr Ridge Parkway exceed the purchasing authority of the Village Administrator, and are therefore placed on the agenda for ratification. The FY2021 Water Fund budget includes the costs for this work. Trustee Mottl thanked staff for securing several quotes for this project.

Mayor Grasso asked for public comment. Elena Galinski asked if there was any inventory of valves which might be more likely to fail or if there was any indication of potential valve failure. Mr. Preissig said that the village uses GPS to assess the location and condition of valves so that the valves requiring attention will be repaired first, and will send a report to the Trustees in the summer of 2021.

Motion was made by Trustee Mottl and seconded by Trustee Snyder to approve the Recommendation to ratify emergency purchase of parts and services for the valve repair on Burr Ridge Parkway.

On Roll Call, Vote Was:

AYES:

6 - Trustees Mottl, Snyder, Schiappa, Paveza, Mital, Franzese

NAYS

0 - None

ABSENT:

0 - None

There being six affirmative votes the motion carried.

CONSIDERATION OF RECOMMENDATION TO AWARD A CONTRACT FOR VILLAGE HALL CHILLER GLYCOL PIPE REPAIR PROJECT TO DYNAMIC HEATING & PIPING CO., OF CRESTWOOD, ILLINOIS, IN THE AMOUNT OF \$19,325

Mr. Preissig stated that the FY2021 Budget includes \$22,000 for replacement of the PVC supply and return pipes on the Village Hall chiller.

A leak was discovered last summer in these pipes through which propylene glycol flows between the chiller outside and the air handler units inside the Village Hall. This leak was assessed, and the Operations Division Supervisor determined that it could be deferred until winter when the chiller could be taken out of service. The Village currently contracts with Dynamic Heating & Piping Company of Crestwood, Illinois, for its Heating, Ventilation, and Air Conditioning (HVAC) Systems Maintenance Contract at Village facilities. This contractor provided the lowest responsive and responsible bids for the initial contract bid in 2016, which contract has been renewed through 2021.

In addition to routine maintenance, this annual contract establishes charges for hourly rates of personnel and equipment. These hourly rates were applied to the PVC pipe replacement scope of work, for which Dynamic provided the attached quote in January 2021 in the amount of \$19,325. This quote is \$2,675 less than budgeted for this work in FY20-21. Staff sought additional quotes from six (6) mechanical contractors to verify that the Village was provided with the most cost-efficient services. Of the six companies, only one visited the site and provided a quote, Hayes Mechanical, of Chicago, who provided a quote in the amount of \$36,648 for an identical scope of work. As such, staff has determined that the contract for this work should be awarded to Dynamic. Trustee Mottl commended the staff for securing several quotes for this project.

Mayo Grasso asked for public comment. There was none.

Motion was made by Trustee Mottl and seconded by Trustee Schiappa to award a contract to Dynamic Heating & Piping Company in the amount of \$19,325 for the replacement of the Village Hall chiller piping.

On Roll Call, Vote Was:

AYES:

6 - Trustees Mottl, Schiappa, Paveza, Snyder, Mital, Franzese

NAYS

0 - None

ABSENT:

0 - None

There being six affirmative votes the motion carried.

CONSIDERATION OF RECOMMENDATION TO AWARD A CONTRACT FOR PUBLIC WORKS FACILITY ENERGY EFFICIENCY LIGHTING REPLACEMENT PROJECT THROUGH THE COMED ENERGY EFFICIENCY PROGRAM TO TWIN SUPPLIES LTD., OF OAK BROOK, ILLINOIS, IN THE AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED \$15,601.69

Mr. Preissig stated that the Public Works Department has identified 39 large fluorescent fixtures in the Public Works garage and office area that have failed and must be replaced. In-kind replacements are no longer available because the type and size of their lamps and magnetic ballasts are becoming scarce due to federal regulations that phased out commercial (T12) lights. The cost to replace these 39 fixtures this year is approximately \$12,800 if soliciting

bids through electrical contractors. Additional replacement costs are expected as more of the outdated fixtures age and fail. The Public Works Department expends \$1,120 annually on fluorescent lamps in the fixtures that are still functional. The replacement of these fixtures qualifies for Com-Ed's Public Sector Small Facilities Program if aggregated into a facility-wide replacement project.

Through the Com-Ed program, public sector customers are eligible for automatic discounts on LED lighting, as well as substantial incentives when installing new energy-efficient fixtures, occupancy sensors, daylight controls, and timers. Newer LED lights use less energy, provide better light dispersion, and last longer on average than fluorescent bulbs.

As part of this program, the Village would not be responsible for the lighting replacement project's full cost but would pay only the difference after Com-Ed issues the incentive payment to the contractor. Contractors must be authorized Energy Efficiency Service Providers that have been pre-approved by Com-Ed to be eligible for the incentive. Therefore, three pre-approved vendors were requested to provide quotations to upgrade 269 fixtures.

Since the final Com-Ed rebate is yet to be determined in final, a contingency amount of 10% is estimated in the project's total costs above and covers the costs of existing, unforeseen electrical issues such as correcting wire faults or upgrading circuitry to current electrical codes.

The lowest responsive and responsible vendor is Twin Supplies of Oak Brook. Twin Supplies has completed similar projects and accurately estimated Com-Ed incentives for numerous municipalities, including Roselle and St. Charles as well as Burr Ridge CCSD 180. The total cost of the project is \$61,735, including the contingency amount. Com-Ed would provide a rebate of \$46,133 for a final Village cost not to exceed \$15,602. This amount is \$4,398 less than the FY20-21 Budget for this project. By applying these incentives, the Village's total cost to upgrade the Public Works facility with energy efficient, low maintenance lighting throughout its entire facility is approximately equal to the estimated cost for replacing 39 outdated fixtures and purchasing replacement bulbs as needed. The payback would be immediate, and the Village can expect several years with no maintenance expenditures along with an annual energy savings of approximately 72%.

Trustee Schiappa asked if the government was phasing out the T12 lamps. Mr. Preissig confirmed that the bulbs were hard to find and confirmed that was the case.

Trustee Franzese stated that the last three agenda items are typical examples of the exhaustive competitive bidding process regularly employed by the Public Works Department and the Village throughout the year. He commended Mr. Preissig for his work and thorough explanations, and his department for "going green" with the lighting.

Mayor Grasso asked for public comment. There was none.

Motion was made by Trustee Mital and seconded by Trustee Snyder to award a contract for the Public Works Facility Energy Efficiency Lighting Replacement Project to Twin Supplies.

On Roll Call, Vote Was:

AYES:

6 - Trustees Mital, Snyder, Mottl, Schiappa, Paveza, Franzese

NAYS

0 - None

ABSENT:

0 - None

There being six affirmative votes the motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Mayor Grasso asked for public comment. Jeanne Hochhalter asked Trustee Mottl what he had done to lead the charge against Sterigenics. She said in her opinion, based on his behavior, that she feels that Trustee Mottl is a liability to the village.

Elena Galinski asked about the street sweeping contract renewal, and asked what the criteria was for determining that it was a success and the most economical option. Pertaining to the general fund, she asked about Grasso Graphics and if there was any connection to Mayor Grasso. She also asked what consulting fees were used for and if police training was typically done. Mayor Grasso responded to her question, stating that he has no affiliation to Grasso Graphics in any way. Ms. Galinski stated that she saw that the Burr Ridge website does have a 2021 orientation manual online, would like to see it online earlier, and that she feels like there should be more time for review of the agenda and for public input. She also asked about political signs and the ordinance restricting locations. Patty Davis also asked about sign ordinance and asked that questions be answered when asked at meetings.

REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS FROM VILLAGE OFFICIALS

Trustee Snyder asked Trustee Mottl about his FOIA requests as he had asked the last two meetings. Trustee Mottl was supposed to show what he found in terms of wrong doing. Trustee Mottl said that he feels that the legal bills are too high. He also asked about Mr. Sapp and the status of that. He also stated that he felt Mr. Snyder might have a connection to a member of the law firm.

Trustee Mital gave an update from the Events Committee and that they are trying to get a meeting with County Line Square and the Willowbrook/Burr Ridge Chamber to see if the concert series can be moved to July or later. They are hoping to start the series on the 4th of July weekend, and that the concerts would be held on Thursday nights. There is also discussion of holding an Oktoberfest type of event. The Committee is also exploring making the concerts available on Zoom, as well as hosting a "Zoom around Burr Ridge" program that would feature Burr Ridge businesses where residents could subscribe to it. Trustee Mital also said that a car show is being discussed for the summer too, with dates to be determined.

Trustee Mottl stated that he had a medical emergency and had to leave the meeting.

Mayor Grasso stated that the Village is continuing to converse through Counsel relating to Mr. Sapp and that they are waiting for a response from Mr. Sapp at this time. Mayor Grasso said that the Village has been kept informed through professional conversation, and he hopes that this will be resolved in due course. To address the signs that have been picked up in the Village, Mayor Grasso stated that the existing sign ordinance did not envision the egregious and repetitive placement of political signs, in large numbers, that were placed in Village right of ways and in areas that make it almost impossible to police under these circumstances. Mayor Grasso polled the non-candidate Board members on the sign policy change, with the idea that rather than citing anyone specific, and knowing that the signs can be put up by anyone, that this would be a more efficient policy and would limit citations. Any signs that have been and are placed in areas of violation are picked up and stored until after the election. Normally, there is a \$50 ordinance citation for a sign placed in a non-approved area. The Mayor also stated that many signs seem to be put up overnight.

Mayor Grasso said that he will be sending out an apology to Village residents as someone who submitted a FIOA request relating to e-mail addresses. These addresses were documented to verify the number of people who had responded to an upcoming referendum question. The e-mail addresses had then been inappropriately used by an outside source for other matters.

The Mayor also mentioned that COVID vaccinations continue, with DuPage County having 41 vaccination sites. Mayor Grasso did not have any information on Cook County areas, as it is more difficult to secure that specific information. He noted that vaccine availability is not as high as initially hoped in Illinois. He encouraged residents to check out vaccine locations and also mentioned that residents can send their name and age to MIDC in Burr Ridge at vaccine@midcusa.com to get on their list.

Mayor Grasso reminded residents that early voting had begun in DuPage County and will begin shortly in Cook County, and there would also be options for in-person voting. Residents should visit the county websites to determine voting sites or mail ballot information, noting that there are three Trustee Village candidate positions open and five candidates.

Mayor Grasso will be on vacation over March 20-27, and so administratively cancelled the March 22 Board meeting.

Motion was made by Trustee Franzese, Snyder and seconded by Trustee Schiappa to adjourn.

On Roll Call, Vote Was:

5 - Franzese, Schiappa, Paveza, Snyder, Mital

NAYS: 0 - None

AYES:

ABSENT: 1 - Trustee Mottl

There being five affirmative votes, the motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 8:04 pm.

PLEASE NOTE: Where there is no summary or discussion on any items in the minutes, this reflects that no discussion occurred other than the introduction of the item.

Susan Schaus

Acting Village Clerk Burr Ridge, Illinois

APPROVED BY the Mayor and Board of Trustees this 12 day of april 2021.



REGULAR MEETING MAYOR & BOARD OF TRUSTEES VILLAGE OF BURR RIDGE

AGENDA

Monday, March 8, 2021 7:00 P.M.

Attendance and Public Comment Procedures: Pursuant to Governor Pritzker's Executive Order 2020-71, physical attendance at this meeting shall be limited to 25 people. Therefore, attendance by members of the public for the March 8, 2021 Village of Burr Ridge Board of Trustees meeting will be permitted both in person (subject to social distancing and capacity limitations) and virtually. Members of the public may attend the meeting by accessing the meeting link, using either a computer microphone or by_calling into the meeting at (312) 626-6799, using Meeting ID 833 9541 2788; Password 052309. Public comments will also be taken prior to the meeting via email at brmeetings@burr-ridge.gov. E-mailed public comments shall identify whether the comment is intended to address a specific agenda item (please identify the agenda item) or is intended for general public comment under Section 9 of this Agenda. Public comments may also be made during the meeting at the applicable time. All public participants will be muted upon entering the virtual meeting. Prior to voting on each agenda item, public participants will be unmuted and asked for comments. The same procedure will be followed for any person seeking to address the Board under Section 9 - Public Comment. Each speaker addressing the Board of Trustees is asked to limit comments to five minutes.

- 1. CALL TO ORDER & PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
- 2. ROLL CALL
- 3. PRESENTATIONS AND PUBLIC HEARINGS
- 4. CONSENT AGENDA OMNIBUS VOTE

All items listed with an asterisk (*) are considered routine by the Village Board and will be enacted by one motion. There will be no separate discussion of these items unless a Board member or citizen so request, in which event the item will be removed from the Consent Agenda, discussed by the Board, opened for public comment, and voted upon during this meeting.

5. MINUTES

A. * Approval of Regular Board Meeting of February 22, 2021

6. ORDINANCES

A. Consideration of an Ordinance Amending the Budget Adoption Ordinance for All Corporate Purposes of the Village of Burr Ridge, DuPage and Cook Counties, Illinois, for the Fiscal Year Commencing on the First Day of May, 2020 and Ending on the Thirtieth Day of April, 2021

7. RESOLUTIONS

8. CONSIDERATIONS

- A. Consideration of Recommendation to Ratify Emergency Purchase of Parts and Services for the Valve Repair on Burr Ridge Parkway from Vian Construction of Elk Grove Village, Illinois, in the Amount of \$35,878.50 and from Midwest Water Group, Inc. (dba Duke's Root Control, Inc.) of Crystal Lake, Illinois, in the amount of \$55,000
- B. Consideration of Recommendation to Award a Contract for Village Hall Chiller Glycol Pipe Repair Project to Dynamic Heating & Piping Co., of Crestwood, Illinois, in the amount of \$19,325
- C. Consideration of Recommendation to Award a Contract for Public Works Facility
 Energy Efficiency Lighting Replacement Project Through the ComEd Energy
 Efficiency Program to Twin Supplies Ltd., of Oak Brook, Illinois, in the Amount Not to Exceed \$15,601.69
- <u>* Approval of Recommendation to Renew the Contract for Street Sweeping Services to Lakeshore Recycling Systems of West Chicago, Illinois, in the amount of \$28,608</u>
- * Approval of Recommendation to Purchase a Replacement Pressure Washer from Great Lakes Hotsy, Inc. of Lansing, Illinois, in the Amount of \$8,315
- * Approval of Vendor List Dated March 8 2021, in the Amount of \$138,872.17 for all Funds, plus \$188,682.15 for the Pay Period Ending February 20, 2021 for a Grand Total of \$327,554.32, Which Includes Special Expenditures of \$25,758 to Winkler's Tree Service for Parkway Tree Trimming
- 9. PUBLIC COMMENTS
- 10. REPORTS AND COMMUNICATIONS FROM VILLAGE OFFICIALS
- 11. ADJOURNMENT